
DATE 

TO: 

June 25, 2025 

A 
City of Ocala 

Community Redevelopment Agency 
201 SE 3rd Street, Ocala, FL 34471 

MEMORANDUM 

East Ocala CRA Advisory Committee 

FROM: Charlita R. \Xlhitehead, Economic Development/Cultural Arts Project Coordinator, 

Growth Management 

RE: East Ocala CRA Residential Improvement Grant Program Grant Application 

CRA25-0023 

Address: 948 NE 4th Street 

Applicant: JFG Properties, Ll..,C. / Joyce Gamache 

Project: This project includes removing and replacing the furnace, HV AC, and windows. 

No. Eligible work item High quote Low quote 

1 Windows $16,502 $15,285 

2 HV AC & Furnace $19,268 $12,089 

Total $35,770 $27,374 

Maximum CRA grant that can be awarded 
based on 75% match, $20,000 maximum. $20,000.00 

Background: 

"1,392 structures, representing approximately 68.4 percent of the strnctures in the East Ocala CRA 
have issues concerning Quality of Strncture .... a concentration of older, poorly maintained and 
deteriorated buildings creates many negative influences in an area including a loss of economic 
status, a lack of interest in new development, and increased occurrence of crime, and decreased 
revenues for businesses." - The East Ocala Commwuty Redevelopment Plan 

Tius property received CRA grant approval on September 5, 2023, for exterior painting. That 
project has been completed, and the applicant has received reimbursement. 

TI1e property is the residence of John Gamache. Mr. Gamache, a member of the East Ocala 

Adviso1y Committee, will formally recuse himself from voting on tlus application and will submit 

Form 8B, Memorandum of Voting Conflict for County, Mmucipal, and Other Local Public Officers. 

Findings and Conclusion: 
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• The home was built in 1938 and contributes to the historical character of the neighborhood.
• The windows that will be replaced are original to the home.
• According to the applicant, the proposed improvements would be financially unfeasible

without assistance from the grant program.
• The upgrades are expected to significantly improve the home’s energy efficiency,

contributing to reduced utility costs and long-term environmental benefits.
• The application meets all eligibility requirements for grant consideration.

The Grant Review Committee (GRC) visited the property on June 12, 2025. The home was found 
to be well maintained and a good candidate for the grant program.  

Attached, are the application, photos, and bids. 
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